Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday, February 28, 2005
8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present:  Steve Hoch, Monica Udvardy, Leonidas Bachas, Janet Eldred, Phil Harling, Richard Milich, Suzanne Pucci, Brian Rymond, Kirsten Turner, and Steve Yates.
Chairwoman Monica Udvardy called the meeting to order at 8:30 AM.
1) The minutes from the February 21, 2005 meeting were approved with the following amendment: The sentence The role of the dean on tenure and promotion cases was discussed.  The committee decided that this is a matter for the University Senate was changed to The role of the dean on tenure and promotion cases was discussed.  The committee agreed that the current policy appears overly restrictive and should be reevaluated by the University Senate. 
2) During announcements, the A&S faculty meeting was offered as a future agenda item.
3) As requested, a proposed allocation of faculty lines was offered by the Dean’s Office.  After an extensive discussion and by a vote of four in favor with two in abstention, the committee approved nine out of thirteen faculty lines.  The committee plans to discuss the allocation of the remaining four lines at the March 21, 2005 meeting.  

4) By a vote of five to one, the committee recommended that Chairwoman Udvardy contact Professors Billings and Blum in regards the Ruccio proposal.  Professors Billings and Blum will be asked to submit a written response to the committee’s February 2, 2005 letter by Tuesday, March 15, 2005.  If a written response is submitted, then it will be circulated to the committee prior to the March 21, 2005 meeting for full consideration.
5) It was decided that the next committee meeting would be March 21, 2005.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kirsten Turner

